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Riverview Bluffs Condominiums

2022 Merrill Lane (Office) – Bullhead City, AZ 86442 - Phone 928-754-4253
2012 Annual Members Meeting

Riverview Bluffs Clubhouse, Saturday, January 21, 2012
Minutes
The meeting was called to order by President, Terry Welch, at 10:05 a.m. 
Board of Directors in Attendance: Terry Welch, Bob Cook, Denise Kolm and Altamae Byers were present. Mickey Byrd was absent. 

Owners from 28 Units were present, which constitutes a quorum (at least 11 Units must be represented to constitute a quorum).
Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Reports
1. President’s Report of 2011 Activities by Terry Welch
a. Systems are being reviewed for replacing the security entry system for the entrance gate. Repairs were made to the “walk-in” gate.
b. A specific procedure was established for enclosing a patio within a Unit. 
c. Rules for renting Units were updated and a form was established for notifying the Association of an ensuing lease. Unit leases are not allowed for less than 30 days. 
d. A proposal for increasing the monthly fees for those owners, who elect to rent their Units, was offered to the Owners, but was defeated by a majority vote.
e. The Recreation Room was remodeled to include an office for the Maintenance person. 
f. In order to maintain the appearance of the Recreation Room, a cleaning service has been established on a monthly basis.  
g. Procedures have been implemented to discontinue the normal services that are provided to Owners, when their fees have become delinquent. These include such things as TV service, use of the pool & spa and an assigned parking stall.  
h. Bids have been issued for repairing of the asphalt paving within the complex, which have been estimated to cost approximately $15,000.

i. Donna Smith completed the annual audit, for which the records were found to be in good order. In 2012 the audit will be conducted by an independent auditor, which complies with the Rules & Regulations (independent required every three years).
j. Proposals are being developed to address the water leakage problems that have occurred with the irrigation system, which have caused major repair costs in the past.

k. Building 11 was painted during 2011 and it is planned to paint Building 9 during 2012. In order to maintain the integrity of the complex, the Association will continue to paint at least one building each year.
l. The Board of Directors has reduced the cost of the Garage Storage Units by $15 to $100 per month. Currently, there are five units available. 
m. A new policy has been established for discontinuing the heating of the pool next to the Clubhouse during the winter months, which will result in major savings on the utility bills. Only a few concerns have been received with this change. There isn’t any heating equipment for the pool next to Building 3. 
n. Because of the increasing costs for doing business, a minor increase in the monthly fees may be necessary for 2013.

o. In order to save approximately $1,500, the entire cost of the annual premium ($22,000) for the Association’s liability insurance was paid in January.  

2. Accountants Report of 2011 Activities by Donna Smith
a. Donna announced that the annual audit had been conducted and everything was found to be in good order. She complimented Helen for the fine job she is doing in maintaining the Association’s records. 
b. During 2011 the Association had a Net Loss of $6,672, which represents 3% of the total annual budget, which was $220,492. 
New Business

1. A motion was made by Jody Clark to dispense with reading the minutes. Denise Kolm seconded and the motion passed. Denise made a motion to approve the minutes of the 2011 Annual Members Meeting. Kitty Young seconded and the motion passed. 
2. Alan Newman made a motion to approve the 2012 Budget. Denise Kolm seconded and the motion passed.  
3. Kitty Young made a motion to approve the results of the election of the 2012 Board of Directors. Jody Clark seconded and it passed. Those elected included Terry Welch, Altamae Byers, Denise Kolm, Bob Cook and Mack McCown.
Member Discussions
1. A question was raised about installing a booster for the WiFi system. It was agreed that it would be beneficial to pursue this improvement as the existing system has a very limited range. 
2. A discussion was held on the subject of heating the pool next to Building 3. It was agreed that this wouldn’t be economically feasible because of the cost that would be required for the benefits that would derived.  
3.  A question was raised about the security of the RV Storage Area and whether any improvements could be made to improve this situation. Terry indicated that he was aware of the concerns and is looking at alternatives for improvement.
4. A discussion was held on the flooring that exists on entry ways to the Units. A suggestion was offered to use tile in lieu of the current epoxy coating. It was agreed that alternatives need to be investigated for improving this situation. 
Adjournment 
Alan Newman made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Denise Kolm seconded and it passed. The meeting adjourned at 11:20 a.m.
Respectfully, 

Bob Cook, Secretary
